








faculty member. The student begins a course by working with a faculty member for several
evenings at the beginning of a study program outlining the materials and content to be mastered.
The next ten weeks the student works according to his individual plan. At the end of this period,
student and faculty member meet for several extended sessions to review the problem studies

and to evaluate the work of the student. This highly flexible, independent study program is ideal
for the working adult. Information about the program may be obtained from Dr. Melvin J. Loewen,
Dean of Academic Affairs.

Visalia Car Dealer Mr. Arnold Wiebe, prominent Visalia car dealer, has offered to
Provides Car for provide a courtesy car for the use of the Office of Development as
Office of Development a contribution from his firm toward the support of Pacific College.

A 1968 Le Mans has been delivered to Mr. Lee Quiring, Pacific's
Director of Development.

Introducing . . . Mr. Lee Quiring became Pacific's first full-time Director of
Mr. Lee Quiring, Development in August, 1966. Previous to his appointment to this
Director of Development position he was a partner in a highly successful real estate firm

in Dallas, Oregon. Mr. Quiring has had extensive experience in
several business positions and is well qualified to direct the
activities of his office at Pacific. The Office of Development has
as its primary assignment the broadening of the financial support
of the College through annual grants from business firms, major
gifts from individuals, annuities, life-income contracts, etc.

The plans for this Office call for the addition of two more full-time
staff members. The first to be added will work primarily in the
area of annuities, estate planning, and life-income contracts.

Vikings Continue Strong Pacific's mile relay team is undefeated in intercollegiate competition
Track Performances with a best time of 3:19.2. Their most recent victories came over

strong teams from Cal Poly of San Luis Obispo, Cal Poly Pomona,
and Westmont at the Hancock Relays. The overall strength of the Viking squad is indicated by the
team scores at the Claremont Relays: UOP, 54; Westmont, 35; Cal State Fullerton, 32; FRESNO
PACIFIC, 29; San Fernando State, 27; Cal Western, 22; Whittier, 18; Pepperdine, 17; UC Riverside,
8; Pomona, 3; La Verne, 3; Chapman, 1 1/2; Nevada Southern, 0.

Pacific's Farmer Ranks Pacific's Jim Farmer tops all NAIA contenders in the 220-yard
First in NAIA 220-Dash dash with a current best of 21.0. The April listings place Farmer

.1 of a second ahead of Clarence Ray of Kentucky State. He ranks
second, behind Tom Griffith of Oklahoma Christian, in the 100-yard dash with a wind-aided 9. 4.
Bill Deeter of Pacific ranks fifth in the shot-put with a toss of 53-5. In the recent Westmont
Relays, Pacific's mile relay team set a new school mark of 3.18. 2.



